Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on the 5th July 2017
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Kathryn Ward (Vice Chairman in the Chair), Christine Lewis and David Plant.
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
46/17. Welcome & Public Session.

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting there being no Parishioners present moved to the next item of business.
47/17.  Apologies for Absence. 
 Councillors Gavin Hamilton, Barry Spittle and Henry Philips (work commitments) and John Pigg (holiday). The apologies were accepted.
48/17. Declarations of Interest. None declared 
49/17.Minutes and actions of meetings held on 17th May 2017.
RESOLVED that the minutes and actions of the meetings of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 17th May 2017 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
50/17. Matters arising not on the agenda. 
1. No feedback from Cllr Henry Philips in terms of the newsletter. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk would follow up the Hundred House and Cllr Kathryn Ward would follow up the six Parishes in terms of the Newsletter. 
51/17. Highway updates.

1. A442: The Clerk is waiting on a response from Highways for a site meeting in terms of the ‘picket fence’ and environmental improvements for which the grant application for planting has been successful. Traffic data recorders have been monitoring traffic within the Village.
52/17. Footpaths: All footpath concerns have been reported to Shropshire Highways
53/17. Pond: Concerns over the poor condition of the pond at the centre of the Village were raised at the Annual Parish meeting. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk would contact the Estate to establish the extent of their maintenance responsibilities first.
54/17. Broadband: Members discussed some of the benefits of changing ‘provider’ as many are too far from the ‘box’. Although the service has been rolled out towards Higford
55/17. Defibrillator: The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk would continue to try and make contact with the defibrillator organiser to find out the status of the station at the Village Hall.
56/17. Website: The website access has been resolved. 
57/17. Smart-Water project: The kits for the project had been purchased, awaiting collection by the Police to roll out across the Parish.
58/17. Jubilee Play Park: The by-monthly report was tabled, a date for a site visit has been set to meet Options at the site with reference to the benches, the loose ‘round step’ on the Multiplay (Jr) and the maintenance of the grass at the bases of the upright play equipment poles still to be resolved with Sam Gurr-Gearing. ROSPA have not been in touch with the Clerk in terms of inspections. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk contact ROSPA direct to determine when the inspection is due. 
59/17.  Finance.
1. Asset Register: The Asset Register was tabled for members who approved its content and updated to reflect three notice boards.

2. Payments: The following payments were agreed.

	Cheque no.
	Payee and item.
	Amount.

	100155
	S.J. Gurr-Gearing (Jubilee Play Park maintenance)
	£500.00

	100156
	John Pigg (bird spikes for play equipment)
	£  18.00


60/17. Email correspondence for report:
	date
	item
	action

	8/5/17
	17/02543/LBC: water reed roof, 24, Village Road
	No objections

	5/7/17
	17/02726/TPO: Apley Park Mews, oak & sweet chestnut works
	No objections


 Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
Standard agenda items:
· Highways
· Footpaths
· Pond

· Broadband

· Defibrillator
· Smart Water Project
· Jubilee Play Park

· Finance

· Correspondence
Meeting closed at 8.45pm 
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